Papakeechie Protective Association (PPA)

Board Meeting

President, Steve Herendeen called the April 12, 2014 Board Meeting to order. 

Roll Call:

President


Steve Herendeen
Vice President:  
John Hart
Treasurer:


Sally Whitehead
Secretary:

Pat Ebetino 
    

District # 1 Director

Ron Corson 
      
District # 5A Director:  Steve Yoder 

  

District # 2 Director

Bernie Ebetino
District # 6 Director:
  

District # 3 Director

Larry Clough

District # 7 Director:     Steve Schwartz
District # 4 Director

Dave Hewitt

District # 8-9 Director:  Terry Radtke

District # 5 Director

John Hart

Guests:


Jody Hedges

District 2

Anthony Serianni
District 3

Diane Tulloh

District 4

Kendall Floyd

District 7

Secretary Report:
Minutes from the March 08, 2014 Board Meeting were distributed via e-mail.
· John Hart made a motion to accept the minutes as corrected.

· Larry Clough seconded the motion.

· Motion carried.

Calendar:

April:

· Dues and fees are due April 01.
· Send notice of delinquent property owners to Steve Snyder.

· Complete harvester maintenance 

May:

· Pay property taxes for year 2013.
· Weed treatment

· Water quality testing

Treasurers Report:
Sally Whitehead provided copies of the Treasurer Report.
· Operating Fund:

$  41,242.43
· Dam Fund:


$  63,458.52
· Total:



$104,700.95
· Lake City Bank – Dam Construction Loan:

$370,505.17
Sally reported that the property taxes for both Spring 2013 (A) and Fall 2013 (B) have been paid.  Sally has also filed & paid our personal property taxes.

In anticipation that members will ask why we need to increase our dues, Steve Schwartz created a list of additional expenses that we will incur. Some of these are a direct result of government regulations and inspections related to the continuing maintenance of our Dam & Levee.  He listed things like Dam Operator, inspections, permits, additional mowing, insurance.  

· Pat Ebetino made a motion we accept the Treasurers Reports.
· Ron Corson seconded the motion.
· Motion carried.
Status of Delinquent Dues / Assessments:
Outstanding Dues/Assessments 2013:

District 7:
  
Clifford Clevenger

N. Koher Rd. E – Settlement agreement signed.
  
Wayne Ott 


9363 E. 1000 N. – Deceased – Lien on property
Sally provided a list that as of 04/11/2014, contained any property owner delinquent on dues & or assessments.

· Sally Whitehead made a motion that PPA send to the property owners who are delinquent, a first letter requesting payment of their dues/assessments, plus a $50.00 delinquency fee. The letter would state that if total payment is not made within two (2) weeks, this issue will be turned over to our attorney.
· Ron Corson seconded the motion.
· Discussion:  For clarification, letters will be sent to everyone on the list who has not paid by the time the letter is ready to be sent.
· Motion carried.
Dave Hewitt suggested that if you see that a property has gone up for sale, and dues /assessments are delinquent,  we put a lien on the property.   This would protect us, and should also protect the new owner.
Web Site:
· Kendall has started the process of transferring the domain name.  He advised the process takes 5 – 7 days.
· The updated site should be available in the next week, or so.
· Pat will send to Kendall, any past PPA meeting content, that is to be added. 
PPA Owned Roads: 
· Bernie advised he checked with the County regarding the petition process. 
· Roads must be paved

· Older roads must have 40’ right of way

· Roads must be brought up to par. 

· It does not appear that we can get any assistance from the County for maintaining the roads.

· Ron Corson feels that we do not have a legal opinion on whether or not PPA owns any of these roads. 
· Pat Ebetino recommended that we present the research we have done to date at the Annual meeting.  If they want additional research, then we can budget that for a future year.
Lake Maintenance:

· Terry advised that the cost of chemicals for the lake remained the same, $1500 per gallon.

· John Hart made a motion that this year we purchase 6 gallons of chemical for treating the lake.

· Larry Clough seconded the motion.
· Motion carried.

· Terry completed the 1st quarter inspection of the dam.

· Turtle crossings are in need of repair.
· Weeds have rooted in the spillway bottom causing the water to branch around and cut a gulley on the back side of the weed.  Terry has tried to pull as much root as possible when removing the weeds.  He will be looking at an easier way to do this.

· There is a drainage tube in the spillway that needs to be cut back.  
· Terry found a muskrat hole. He filled it.
· Fish are getting caught in the green erosion netting. We need to cut this back.
· Burn off of Wetlands:  Terry plans to do this within the next week.
· Terry will send an e-mail regarding the burn.  If you're interested in helping, give him your name.  Sally said Jim would help.
· Terry is having a horizontal bar on the harvester bucket replaced.   The guy gave Terry about $250.00 worth of parts.  The harvester will be ready by first of May.
· The chemical boat is almost ready to be put in the water.

· To lower the lake, in preparation for the chemical application,  If needed, Terry may remove another stop log.

·  Terry has a copy machine that he will donate to PPA.

Procedures:
Larry has been working on the procedures.  These procedures are guidelines for how the Board will operate.  
· 14 procedures have been completed.

· 13 are in progress

· 5 remain to be started
Bylaws revisions/final/time table for informing members:

· Pat advised she will send the proposed bylaw changes out with the notification of the annual meeting at 10 days prior to the Annual meeting.
· The vote on bylaws will be done at the Annual meeting.
Ebetino Lots:

· Are we saying the Board of Directors has the power to dissolve original Papakeechie lots and create new Papakeechie lots? 
· The Board recognizes there were many mistakes made in the past. This board would be setting a precedent.  

· Nothing to be done at this point.  We will wait until the Bernie and Rosalie take possession of the lots owned by Rosemary They will then document the history and a recommendation for the future.

File Storage:

· Steve sent copies of a recommended file storage hierarchy.  We need to decide where to store the files.  We will start with a physical file system.  

· Ron Corson advised that currently files are separated into two (2) directories; by year, and by subject.  The files are stored in three (3) plastic containers.

· Structure should be filed by "subject" and within that subject by date.

· We will store the files in the PPA Building.
· Sally advised that she has access to a five (5) drawer lateral file cabinet, and asked if we wanted it.  Terry confirmed there is room in the PPA building for the cabinet.  Dave Hewitt and Jim Whitehead will pick up the cabinet.
· Do we need a File Committee?  Steve Herendeen, Pat Ebetino, Sally Whitehead will work on this.
· Does anyone have access to hanging folders, or file folders?
Harvester Weed Dumping Strategy
· We've received complaints concerning the locations that we've been dumping the cut weeds. 
· LaPSI will be coming back with recommendations for the Board.
Strategic Plan:

· We are pretty much on target for 2014

· 2015

· Remove item 9; Develop Emergency Action Plan (EAP)

· John will provide wording for LaPSI goals.
· 2016

· Add road maintenance research
Non Lake Properties Lake Access:

· The plan is to have one dock installed this spring.
· John reported that they will also properly install the dock that was donated last year.

· A few weeks ago, on a Friday night, Dale Blackmer called Steve Yoder, unfortunately at that time; Steve didn’t have time to talk and has not since heard from Dale.

· Steve Herendeen advised that a property owner, Nordman Drive who is not currently considered part of the Papakeechie Protective Association would like to join the Association and pay dues/assessments.  

· There are currently 3 properties on Nordman Drive that are not considered part of the Association.  At one time, they were part of the Association, and elected to be excluded.
· Some board members feel that we should allow them to be brought back into the Association.

· Other Board members feel there needs to be more research.  

· We need to know what would be involved to incorporate these properties.  

· What would be the cost?  
Directors Concerns:
Dave Hewitt:

· Concerned that it is almost May and we don’t have anyone to run for President for the 2014-2015 year.  We have a big problem on our hands right now.  
Ron Corson:

· A large tree fell in the lake.  He is working on how to get this removed.
John Hart
· LaPSI had a lot of difficulty using the Chemical boat to take the samples for water testing.  We need to reach over the side to collect the samples. It's hard to keep the boat stationary while collecting the samples.  The boat is very loud and it's hard for us to communicate.  John would like the board to re-consider allowing the use of a boat with an electric trolling motor.  This year, LaPSI will be expanding testing and we need to make it easier to get this testing completed.  
· Bernie Ebetino made a motion to allow LaPSI to use a boat with an electric trolling motor for collecting test samples.  The boat would need to be clearly marked "LaPSI Environmental Testing" and there can be no fishing equipment on the boat.

· Larry Clough seconded the motion.
· Discussion:  Allow it. If objections are filed, or anything is questioned at the Annual meeting, we will re-assess.

· Motion carried

· 6 in favor

· 3 opposed

LaPSI:

· Anthony Serianni prepared a slide presentation.
· Provided an overview of what LaPSI is doing and why.
· LaPSI is receiving funding from Notre Dame. There are two components

· Environmental

· Sociological
· Work and future vision

· Studies conducted last summer, results

Adjourn:
· Bernie Ebetino made a motion to adjourn.

· Dave Hewitt seconded the motion.

· Motion carried.

Meeting Schedule:
· May 10, 2014 – 08:00 am – PPA Building
· June 14, 2014 – 08:00 am – PPA Building
· July 12, 2014 – 08:00 am – PPA Building
2014 Goals:

1. Continue repayment of LCB loan and pay off by 10/01/2018.

2. Before our annual meeting, and to accomplish the work of the PPA board, develop the bylaw revision, on a vote to allow board to yearly set lake dues.

3. Begin development of a multiyear (3-5 yr) strategic plan.  This would include goals, budget, proposed funding, designated funding for future projects and ongoing maintenance.

4. Make list of existing procedures and develop new ones for reoccurring tasks or issues.

5. Finalize and implement plan to provide Lake access for NLF lots.

6. Conduct inspections of Wetlands and Dam to satisfaction of Williams Creek and DNR.

7. Investigate file storage options and develop file storage plan of action

8. Evaluate our harvester weed dumping strategy and revise as necessary.

Action Items
	Action Item
	Assigned To
	Target Date
	Comments

	Create hierarchy for file structure
	Steve Herendeen
	On going
	

	Update on alternate Web Site
	Kendall Floyd
	Completed
	

	Obtain domain name from CAM Enterprises
	Pat Ebetino

Kendall Floyd
	Completed
	

	Review strategic plan items.  
	All
	Ongoing
	

	Update wording on recommended By-Law changes
	Pat Ebetino
	Completed
	

	Ebetino lots recommendation
	John Hart, Dave Hewitt, Bernie Ebetino 
	TBD
	Prepare agreed upon recommendation.

	PPA Owned Roads
	Bernie Ebetino
	Completed
	

	Delinquent Property showing owned by Fannie Mae
	Bernie Ebetino
	05/10/2014
	Bernie will contact Fannie Mae to see if he can get more information.  Note:  This was the Eugene Rollins property.  


Calendar of Events

January:

· Member dues & fee notices mailed.

· Send calendar year Financial Statement to Lake City Bank (LCB).

February:

· Set Officers Pay

· Preparation for filing prior year’s tax return

· 1st draft of POW WOW by February 28

March:

· Establish Harvester and Lake Maintenance program and budget.

· POW WOW distributed

· Send copy of Tax Return to Lake City Bank (LCB).

· Conduct 1st quarter Dam inspection.

April:

· Dues and fees are due April 01

· Send notice of delinquent property owners to Steve Snyder.

· Complete harvester maintenance 

May:

· Pay property taxes for year

· Weed treatment

· Water quality testing

June:

· Establish nominating committee

· Dam inspection

· President appoint Audit Committee of 3 Association Members

· Fiscal year end June 30

· Conduct 2nd quarter Dam inspection

July:

· Plan for Annual Meeting

August:

· Annual Meeting

· Review Insurance coverage

· 1st draft of POW WOW by August 31

September:

· Set goals for next calendar year.

· POW WOW distributed
· Prior to renewal, make changes to insurance coverage 
· Conduct 3rd quarter Dam inspection
October:

· In prep of billing, begin updating lot owner list. 
· As long as there is an outstanding loan balance, send copy of insurance renewal to LCB.

· Complete first draft of next calendar year’s budget.
November:

· In prep of billing, finish updating lot owners list.

· Propose and approve next calendar year’s budget.

December:

· Conduct 4th quarter Dam inspection.
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